Press release: PM statement on the
anniversary of the Salisbury incident

Today is an important milestone for Salisbury as it emerges from the shadow
cast by the use of chemical weapons on the streets of our country.

Now, 12 months on, we see this historic city, welcoming thousands of visitors
and tourists as it plans for a positive and prosperous future.

The fact Salisbury and the wider region has fought back so well from such a
devastating and reckless incident is testament to the resolve, forbearance
and positivity of the community.

My thoughts today are very much with the victims, their friends and families,
both in Salisbury, Amesbury and further afield. They have shown remarkable
strength, resilience and fortitude in the last year and I have no doubt will
continue to do so.

Today is also an opportunity to reflect on the work of so many people who
have played a part in the recovery effort, from all of the dedicated
emergency service workers, council staff and public servants, to the skilful
and brave men and women of our armed forces who have led the unprecedented
clean-up operation.

And today is a chance to acknowledge the spirit of the people of this city
and I offer my thanks to every single one of them.

I hope they can be encouraged by the announcement on Friday that the clean-up
operation in South Wiltshire is now complete, and that moving forward
Salisbury will once again be known for being a beautiful, welcoming English
city and not for the events of 4 March 2018.
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